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January Guild Meeting
Wednesday, January 13,  7pm-VIRTUAL MEETING ON 
ZOOM 

JANUARY 13. Robbie LaFleur: From Virgins to 
Spaceships: A Visual Voyage through Norwegian 
Tapestry  

Robbie LaFleur is a handweaver of contemporary textiles who 
will trace for us the thread of medieval traditions in the work 
of contemporary artists, in the materials, techniques, and 
images they choose. Sit back to view inventive and surprising 
tapestries from 1180 to today.  

January Show and Share 
We encourage all of you to submit your wonderful items for a 
focused January Show and Share. Please send photos of your 
handmade holiday gifts and decorations to Russ JohnsonÕs 
email.  webmaster@telarana.org.  

PresidentÕs Letter  

And the New Year is upon us.  We will continue to have virtual meetings for a while.  Our program 
chairs have lined up some interesting presenters for the upcoming months.  Check the schedule else-
where in the newsletter. 

Also in this newsletter youÕll find a list of some of the things weÕll have for sale at an outdoor fiber-re-
lated sale sometime in February.  Most of it is things that were donated to the guild after PennyÕs 
death.  It will also include donations of fiber from Jo Librizzi when she moved to Alabama.  And if any 
of you have things youÕd like to donate to the guild for the sale, contact me at 
webmaster@telarana.org    

The books from Penny that were not already in the library have been added to our collection. Our li -
brary is still accessible during these Covid19 times.  Come to the church on the regular meeting night 
between 5:00 and 6:00. 

We hope we can resume meeting in person sometime this new year. In the meantime, use your hob -
bies as a way to destress and fill those hours sheltering in place.  WeÕll be anxious to see what youÕve 
done. 

 Winnie
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 Treasurer's Report

The treasury balance as of January 2, 2021 is $13,807.39. Approximately $3,600 of that 
will go to pay for the workshops in February. As of January 2021,  . 

We have 74 members including family memberships .

Board Meeting Minutes

Telarana Board Meeting       December 16, 2020        via Zoom   

Attendees: Marcia Matthieu, Winnie Johnson, Russ Johnson, Paula Rudnick, Linda Wade, Jo Librizzi, Lee 
Killpack, Maureen McCarthy, Cynthia Reynolds, Nancy Wanek, Betz Frederick 

Meeting called to order at 7pm. The October Board Minutes were read and it was moved to approve 
them by Linda Wade and motion seconded by Lee Killpack.  

Treasurer Cindy Reynolds reported a balance of $13,502.65 with 73 total members. 

Betz Frederick and Winnie Johnson will send out snail mail to encourage membership renewal especial-
ly with the great Zoom workshops!  

Guild Challenge Ð 14 people have signed up. The Challenge culminates in May with hopefully a small 
show exhibit in the future.  Also planned is a Powerpoint presentation and Show and Share photos on 
TelaranaÕs website. 

Taliesin West Project Ð Russ and Winnie Johnson got the loom up and operable.  Weavers have submit-
ted 5 woven samples.  Betz and Becky will warp the loom and get the weaving going for the MuseumÕs 
display. 

There was discussion concerning Penny WakefieldÕs Estate donation and how to sell it.  

Ways and Means - The sale of donated items as a fundraiser.  Advertise 2 looms in the next newsletter 
with photos and minimum bid or better.  Also advertise in the Fiber Forum after members have had first 
chance. 

More discussion of including on our website info of members with items for sale in Etsy shops, private 
sales, etc. 

Committees -  Programs:    Lee Killpack and Maureen McCarthy reporting. 

 January 2021: Robbie LaFleur from Norwegian Textile Newsletter  

 February 2021: Jennifer MooreÕs Peruvian travels 

 March 2021: Robyn Spady Ð Tips ÔnÕTricks 

 April 2021: Garment Construction, Suzie Click (suzieclick.com) or Daryl Lancaster 

 May 2021: Guild Challenge. Plus Sue BunchÕs Dollmaking Workshop experience  

Library: A few members come to the church meeting space each month to use the library.  Mary helps 
Winnie to keep this opportunity available.  

Website: Linda Wade renewed registration for 4 years, $200 a year for the website. 

Scholarship: Lavender is on a workshop waitlist.  Committee will meet next month. 

Workshops: Betz Frederick reports a waitlist for all of Jennifer Moore Workshops! 

Nancy Wanek recommended a Netflix film Ð My Octopus Teacher. 

Meeting adjourned 8:05pm  
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Upcoming Programs 

FEBRUARY 10 :   Pre-Columbian Doubleweave Techniques with Jennifer Moore 

Jennifer prepared for a year to teach this technique at a conference at the Center for Traditional 
Textiles of Cusco in Cusco, Peru. She studied blackstrap weaving, Peruvian doubleweave and Spanish. 
Jennifer will present a slideshow from the conference and her travels in Peru, as well as demonstrating 
what she taught at the conference.  

MARCH 10 :  Robyn Spady will present ÒWeaving TNT: Dynamic Tips and Techniques for Every 
WeaverÓ.  
Would you like to learn a great method for repairing a broken warp end, tracking your treadling while 
you weave, making your own repair heddles, or just make weaving easier and more pleasurable?  This 
gizmo and gadget centric presentation looks and feels like an interactive show-and-tell and will 
introduce over 36 offbeat tools, techniques, or tricks to assist weavers in all phases of weaving. 
A PDF handout will be sent to all participants. 

Robyn Spady was introduced to handweaving as a baby with her handwoven baby blanket woven by 
her great-grandmother.  Inspired by her blankie, she learned to weave at a young age and has been 
weaving for over 50 years.  She completed HGA's Certificate of Excellence in Handweaving (COE-W) in 
2004 with the specialized study Loom-controlled Stitched Double Cloth.    Robyn is fascinated by the 
infinite possibilities of crossing threads and loves coming up with new ideas to create fabric and 
transform it into something new and exciting. She is committed to turning the weaving world on to 
double-faced fabrics, four-shaft weaves, uncommon and advanced weave structures, and 
passementerie techniques.  Robyn is also the founder and editor of Heddlecraft¨  magazine. 

Editorial: The Anchorage Guild just sponsored this program in December . I attended, and I highly 
recommend it! I learned a lot and the handout is especially helpful.   M  

APRIL 7 :  TBA

MAY 12:   Our final program of the year will be entirely guildcentric:  The Inspiration Challenge will 
conclude with a presentation of memberÕs projects (more on page 5), AND  
Sue Bunch , our felting maven, will present Felting Across the World. 
Sue says:  "In 2020 I received a Telerana scholarship for a fiber art class I took in the spring of 2019. 
At the May meeting I will share a bit about the instructor, Anna Potapova, from Russia and the 
workshop I attended in the mountains outside of Knoxville, Tennessee. Anna has become known 
worldwide for her dolls....all made with the techniques of needlefelting and wet felting. It was a treat to 
take her class and in March 2020 bring her here to Mesa to teach in our area. I know you will enjoy 
knowing about a person a world away who is touching our world of fiber art here in Arizona." 
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Workshops!
Jennifer Moore workshops are going to be virtual using Zoom 

All workshops are FULL  

Supplies for Jennifer MooreÕs Mathemagical Design workshops will be sent out by 
Jennifer in January.  All her workshops are full but there is a waitlist if you are inter -
ested contact Betz at webmaster@telarana.org 

Show and Share Guidelines

Instructions for Show & Share photos  
To all of the members who want to Show&Share at the January meeting, all that you need to do is to 
send your pictures to Russ johnson and he will include them in a PowerPoint presentation.  It is also 
appreciated if you would include a shore paragraph describing the article or the techniques used in the 
process of making it.  When Show&Share starts each participant will have the opportunity to fully 
describe their item.  If you can send me the pictures a day or two before the meeting that would be 
greatly appreciated but I usually can add them to the PowerPoint presentation the day of the meeting.  
The pictures that you send will also be forwarded to Marcia and Linda for inclusion into the web page 
and next monthÕs newsletter. 

Don't Forget: 
We'd love to show off the fiber works you are continuing to create on the Telara–a website. Send your photos 
to Linda Wade  webmaster@telarana.org 

Inspiration Challenge

Inspiration Challenge: 16 guild members are currently signed up for the Challenge and it remains 
open to all guild members.  The May meeting will give members a chance to showcase their work and 
discuss how their source of inspiration translated into a completed project. 
We plan to explore venues around the Valley to identify a space for an Inspiration Challenge show in 
2022. 

Volunteer Opportunities
We still have several board positions open. The board hopes you will consider taking an active role in 
our Guild by volunteering for one of these: 

Newsletter Editor:   attends board meetings, currently via Zoom 
   receives articles, photos, etc and organizes them into a newsletter 
   sends out the newsletter via email or snail mail 

Publicity Chair: attends board meetings, currently via Zoom 
   handle guild Facebook account 
   order and distribute informational cards 
   order and distribute MAC sale bookmarks 

mailto:betzfrederick@mac.com
mailto:webmaster@telarana.org
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Member Sales

Donation looms, shuttles, books, magazines and fiber 

Deceased member Penny Wakefield had requested that many of her fiber things be donated to 
Telara–a. She was impressed with the enthusiastic weavers in our group and wanted to support us.  Be 
watching in FebruaryÕs newsletter for the date of the upcoming sale of her things, which include:  

Umbrella swift 
4 stick shuttles 
Rug shuttles 
2 end feed boat shuttles (3 pirns each) 
4 bags of loopers 
8 bags roving 
7 cones cotton threads 
2 scarf warps 
Box of misc weaving supplies like threading hooks 
Electric Scan N Cut 2  
Cricut Cuttlebug with miscellaneous card making supplies  
Singer knitting machine 

These are the looms for sale to members first   (all appear to be in excellent condition):  

AVL Compu-Dobby, 8 years old,  
24 shafts, 27Ó weaving width  

Unlabeled 40Ó jack loom ((perhaps a Kessenich), 4 harnesses, 6 treadles 
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Structo Loom, 8Ó weaving width, 8 harnesses 

 
  

Books that will be for sale: 
(as well as a good selection of magazines.) 

The Art & Elegance if Beadweaving (Carol We Wilcox Wells) 
The Complete Book of Drafting for Handweavers (Madelyn vander Hoogt) 
Coptic Textile Designs (M. Gerspach) 
Creative Bead Weaving ( Carol Wilcox Wells) 
8,12,...20 (Kathryn Wertenberger) 
Fabrics That Go Bump (Madelyn van deer Hoogt) 
Introducing Weaving (Phyl Shillinglaw) 
Loom-Controlled Double Weave (Paul OÕConnor) 

An Update on Violet Protest

Several Guild members are participating in this project already. Ann Morton has submitted this update 
on its progress and information about joining the effort. 

ThereÕs still lots of time to get involved in the Violet Protest, a national textile project organized by 
Phoenix-based fiber artist and Telara–a member Ann Morton. The Violet Protest is a public effort to 
send 50 hand-made textile squares to each and every member of the 117th Congress in support of core 
American values over political divisiveness. 

Squares using equal parts of red and blue, can be woven, knit, crocheted, quilted, screen printed, em -
broidered or a combination of any of those techniques. There are two deadlines:  the first, Feb-
ruary 1, 2021  for a guarantee to be represented in the exhibition at Phoenix Art Museum opening in 
March. But squares will be accepted up until August 1, 2021  to be included in packages going to 
Congress in late 2021. 

For information on signing up, visit www.violetprotest.com 

http://www.violetprotest.com
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Online Opportunities

Another online workshop from Tien Chiu starts Friday, January 15. Over 200 weavers are already 
signed up, your editor included. Called "Make Your Colors Sing," the workshop will explore making color 
choices and Tien provides great support in the form of a facebook group, yarn kits, and a weave-a-long 
format with lots of student interaction.  
There is still time to sign up at https://classes.warpandweave.com/ 

If you are aware of any other opportunities, please let your editor know at webmaster@telarana.org 

Fiber Events

I've searched the state for events happening and didn't have much luck. In-person events are still on 
only one schedule around the state so far: 
Tucson Handweavers' Guild has two. Contact workshops@thgs.org for the latest updates on these 
and information about how to sign up. 
Braiding on the Marudai 8 Element Kumihimo , March 11-12, with Rosalie Nelson 
Catching the Desert Sun in Three Airy Nuno Scarf Techniques, March 18-20, with Renate Maile-
Moskowitz 

Shopping? DonÕt forget us!

If  you shop at Halcyon Yarn, Amazon, or The Woolery, remember t hese retailers offer cash-back 
on sales to the Guild. The percentages look small, but they do add up. 

Amazon Smile Program: https://smile.amazon.com/ , sign in just as you do on the normal Amazon 
site. Select Telara–a Weavers & Spinners Guild as your designated non-profit. We will receive 0.5% of 
the amount of your sale. No extra cost to you Ð just benefit to our Guild! 

The Woolery -  h0ps://woolery.com?aff=97  

Halcyon Yarn Ð If you order over the phone, mention our Guild. Online, there is a comment box on 
the checkout page where you enter credit card info. Select our Guild from the link, to benefit our 
account! 

 A Sampling from Last Month's Show and Share

 
 

https://classes.warpandweave.com/
mailto:geolady10@aol.com
mailto:workshops@thgs.org
https://smile.amazon.com/
https://woolery.com/?aff=97
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Telaraña Tidings 
PO Box 41832 
Mesa, AZ 85274-1832
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